
Triage for the Med Squad

In September, the Contra Costa

County Fire Protection District

placed into temporary service a

two-person squad car to respond

to low-level medical emergen-

cies, freeing up firefighters and

engines to tackle more serious

fire and emergency incidents.

The unit was deployed at ConFire

station 1 in Walnut Creek, mid-

way between two closed district

stations: Walnut Creek station 4

and Lafayette station 16. Fire

chief Jeff Carman requested at the

Dec. 3 Board of Supervisors

meeting that the medical squad

program be extended. 

“The stats up until day 60 were

inconsistent,” said Carman, re-

porting on the data from the trial

period.  “I will make some oper-

ational adjustments to the squad

allowing them to run even more

medical calls than what they did

the first 90 days, and by doing

this consistently for the next 90

days we can gather even more

conclusive data.”

Supervisor Mary Piepho asked

the chief to add a report on the

public perception of a tricked-out

pickup truck responding to med-

ical calls. "They're used to seeing

ambulances used in emergency

response and they're used to see-

ing a fire truck at an emergency

response," she said. "How is the

public reacting to this?"

The $170,000 expense for an ad-

ditional 90-day trial period was

unanimously approved by the su-

pervisors.

Fitch Report Update

Also at the Dec. 3 Board of Su-

pervisors meeting, Fitch and As-

sociates, LLC, a fire and medical

service consulting firm, provided

an interim report on the com-

pany's comprehensive study of

the operations of the Contra Costa

County Fire Protection District.

The study was commissioned by

the board in February, to investi-

gate alternative delivery models

of fire and emergency medical

service. The district has struggled

through years of property tax rev-

enue shortfalls, and has plowed

through its reserve funds and

closed fire stations to remain in

operation. 

Consultant Guillermo Fuentes

conducted the two-hour presenta-

tion, which was peppered with

charts, graphs and slide after slide

of data, covering funding, call

distribution, response times, and

risk/reward analysis. Its conclu-

sion restated the meme that has

circulated throughout the district

for years: ConFire needs to pur-

sue alternative funding sources

and reinvest in capital.

Fitch representative Jim Broman,

a former fire chief, summed up

the district's plight. "ConFire is

under resourced," he said. "Even

before the station closings you

were very, very lean. And you've

had to marginalize that even fur-

ther."

While short on offering solutions

for revenue generation, the Fitch

study presented three operational

options to the district: keep its

current staffing model, deploy a

combination of two- and three-

person units, or introduce EMS-

specific personnel into the

system. Regardless which model

is chosen, the study projects that

ConFire will be sustainable only

until 2017.

"It would be nice if we could run

a fire department on statistics

alone," said Carman. "But it's not

that simple." Carman has formed

a committee of labor and man-

agement to look at every aspect of

the ConFire organization. "We'll

go back to the drawing board and

build our organization using 23

companies," he said. "The bottom

line is, that we will have to oper-

ate with some stations closed all

or part of the time, because we

simply can't afford to operate all

of the stations until our revenue

improves."

"We're having to deal with what's

being presented to us, not with

what we'd like," said supervisor

Karen Mitchoff. "The report

paints a picture; it gives us op-

tions. But the Fitch Report does

not solve our problems."

The company plans to fine tune

the report and release the first

draft to the public Jan. 10.
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Next meetings: 
Wednesday, Dec. 18  
check website for updates
(Go to www.mofd.org as the meeting

date approaches for location and
more information)
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 • Trust Agreement 
• Pour Over Will 
• Guardianship of Minor Children 
• Power of Attorney for Finance 
• Community Property Agreement 
• Transfer of Real Property into Trust 

Advanced Medical Directives, Including:

• Power of Attorney for Health Care 
• Living Will 
• HIPAA 

LIVING TRUST 
$695 
COMPLETE 

Law Offices of  
Lauren Smykowski 

(925) 257-4277 

laurensmy@gmail.com 
www.smykowskilaw.com 

Plan Includes: 
 • Trust Agreement 

• Pour Over Will 
• Guardianship of Minor Children 
• Power of Attorney for Finance 
• Community Property Agreement 
• Transfer of Real Property into Trust 

Advanced Medical Directives, Including:

• Power of Attorney for Health Care 
• Living Will 
• HIPAAINITIAL 

CONSULTATION FREE Notary Services Included! 

Office Located in Walnut Creek  

 Valid until Jan. 31, 2014

Real Estate…Simplified!

89 Davis Road, Suite 100, Orinda  925.254.0440
www.bhghome.com/Orinda

Our Orinda office is uniquely positioned as a gateway for sellers and buyers around the Bay Area; 
a central hub for our 30 Better Homes and Gardens offices.

Better Homes and Gardens Real Estate
- Orinda Office Agents & Staff:

Adam Hamalian
Ann Cantrell

Barbara Harkins
Beata Sacha-Kobus

Brook Forkas
Cathy Dimalanta
Cris Maltzman
Dana Fillinger

Dana Simi-Wilson
Doug Faulkner

Elizabeth Haslam
Florence Jones

Fred Klaske
Iva Jackson 
Janine Hunt
Jim Colhoun
John Fazel

Julie Georgiou
Kathy Wu

Kress Hauri
Kyle Quesnoy
Larry Jacobs

Lee Tracy
Len Cohn

Linda Garvey
Lisa Shaffer

Mariah Bradford-Urban
Maura Aars

Maureen Caldwell-Meurer
Monica Clarke
Nazli Monahan 

Norla Torres-Turney
Oksana Lawlor
Parmjit Singh

Paul Hunt
Rachel Lederman Liu

Randy Shaffer
Regina Englehart, Branch Manager

Rosemary Tool
Ruth Eddy

Sassa Oznowicz
Sheri Wedlake
Tania DeGroot
Teresa Ramirez
Teresa Roman

Tina Van Arsdale
Tomi Izuno

Yvonne Del Bene

FROM OUR NEW HOME TO YOURS…
Happy Holidays, and best wishes to you and your family for a 

happy, healthy, and prosperous 2014!

Thank you for your continued support throughout this past year.

Please visit us at our new location:


